 Minutes

Lake Erie Board Meeting

September 17, 2007
Solon, Ohio Police Station – Community Room
Present:   Matt Anderson, Jen Aronoff, Mike Babbin, Julie Bare, Cindi Bartko, Al Carrero, Pam Cook, Marilyn Dunman, Kevin Harrod, Heather Holmes, Lori King, Chuck Kunsman, Cathy Lautenschleger, Tina McCauley, Ian Stewart-Bates, Sarah Tobin, Alisa Vereshchagin
Absent:  Lauryssa Reiger
Guests:  George Bare, Frank Campbell
The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Al Carrero.    Motion to approve the July meeting minutes.  Approved.   
Executive Committee Reports
General Chair:  Al Carrero
· Administrative Vice Chair  – Al introduced Cindi Bartko.      
· John Fagan resigned as Technical Planning Chair.
·  Blizzard Meet – BRST no longer wants to host their meet on December 9, 2007.  
· LESI’s policy and procedures state that when a team commits to host a meet and then later decides not to host that meet, the Board of Directors can set a penalty that they see fit.  At minimum, they should have to pay the $50 sanction fee, but there is no limit on the penalty.  This is the second year in a row that BRST has done this.  They are inactive right now.  
· LESI needs to send a message that when you agree to host meet that you have made a commitment.  Motion to fine BRST $500 before they can bid to host another meet in the future.  Approved.  BRST will owe another $450.  
· Pam will post the fine information in the Newsletter.
· Medina thought maybe they might be interested in hosting this meet.  Medina is concerned about losing money.  They have decided not to host the meet, but Sarah is going to talk to them.  If it turns into a money loss, LESI will waive some things.  
· Board of Review Workshop – Funds are approved for two people to attend.  
· Julie Bare and Andy Kuhl will attend.  Andy has committed to run another term for the BOR.
· House of Delegates meeting in October – LESI is still looking for a host.
· Solon and Geauga may be interested.  
· Solon is not interested at this time, because of their meet the prior weekend.  They are concerned with being able to supply enough volunteers for both events.  
· Geauga said they would host the meeting again if we could not find another team.
· Need to advertise in the Newsletter that the host will receive $750.   
· Diversity Summit – Charlie Lownes has agreed to be the Diversity Chair.  
· He is planning on going to the Diversity Workshop.  Al to advise Charlie that he has been appointed.  Pam will include Charlie’s appointment of Diversity Chair in the Newsletter.  
Administrative Vice Chair:  Cindi Bartko – no report
· Cindi will need a list of volunteers.  Julie will work with Cindi to develop a list.  They will send the list out so Board members can add to the list.  
· Need to contact Matt Anderson (Long Course Champs), Julie Knurek (Short Course Champs) and Chairs of committees.

Senior Vice Chair:  Matt Anderson 
· Long Course Champs – Matt talked with the Senior Chair of Ohio.  Long Course Champs will either be the last weekend in July or the first weekend in August.  
· Matt is unsure of the Senior Circuit meets.  He is still working on this.  Matt has not received much of a response on this.
Age Group Vice-Chair:  Tina McCauley

· Tina distributed the Financial report from Zones - $17,000 profit
· Tina has already received a check form USA Swimming.  
· The only income revenue Tina is still waiting for is the 20% from the picture people.  

· MAC, PAC, North Coast  did not volunteer.  They will receive a letter and will be fined.
· Each Club will receive $10 per volunteer supplied.  Those Clubs who met their volunteer quota will receive a $100 bonus.  Tina will distribute the Swimville certificates along with $100 bonus to the Clubs at the HOD meeting in October.   

· Passport Meets- Dana Trau has been working on.  Last year LESI approved a budget of $3000.  Dana was under budget at $2500.  Dana has asked if she can spend up to $3500 so she can give each team a State Stamp and decorations for their meets.  It was agreed that Dana will buy the stamps for each team.  Dana would like to promote the passport meets and add to the fun factor.  Motion for Dana to be $500 over budget.  Approved.  Teams need to turn in their receipts for any decorations purchased before being reimbursed.  
· Quad Chair needed or Ohio will take it over again.  

· It was suggested that we ask one of the LESI Coaches from last year to Chair Quads this year (Vicki Ryan and Pete Finefrock).  Sarah to ask Vicki Ryan.  

· We need to offer this Chair a stipend.  It is about 30 – 40 hrs. of work prior to the meet.  Motion to pay the Quad Chair $200 plus expenses.  Approved. 
· Awards Banquet – need to find a Chair.  Responsibilities fall under Administrative Vice Chair (Cindi). 
· Meet Directors still needed for the Lake Erie hosted Meets (Senior Invitational, Mile Meet, Animal Distance Meet, and Short Course Champs).  If anybody is interested, contact Tina.  Tina will help anybody with the Meet Director positions, but is not willing to be the Meet Director.
· Mike suggested that next year if a team gets awarded Short Course Silver or Bronze Champs that they also get awarded the Mile Meet, Animal Distance or the Senior Invitational.  Tina will suggest this to the Scheduling Committee for next year.  
· With the $10,000 from Zones, Tina is trying to plan a Swimposium.   She will do a survey at HOD to see what people are looking for and what month would be the best (September or April/May).  It will have something for parents, athletes, coaches and officials.  Julie suggested that we should be eligible for funding from USA Swimming.  Al needs to contact Carol Birch to apply for that.  

Treasurer:  Lori King 

· Lori has paid for ten people to attend the USA Convention.
Finance Vice-Chair:  Mike Babbin 
· Mike has reconciled the books.  Mike and Lori have signed up for yahoo for $20 per year.  The files can now be transmitted for 3 – 4 more years.  
· Mike printed the Journal.  A lot of the entries are from Zones.  Some of the numbers are estimates so that Mike could turn the report into to USA Swimming. 30 days is not enough time. 
· Mike distributed the second draft of the budget.  First draft had a lot of questions.  They were either oversights or things Mike did not know.  Mike changed the second draft.  Mike did not receive many additional budget requests.  He really expected to receive them from the newly formed committees.    

· Pam suggested on page 3 – Times Registration Workshop: $500 allocated.  Only held every other year. It will not be held in 2008.   Remove the $500.
· Pam brought up that on page 5 – web hosting fee never cost $1000.  We are switching to another remote site which will cost $100. Previous years cost was $300.  We will have to renew that domain name every other year.  Pam suggested budgeting $300.   Motion for a $50 gift certificate for Chuck Duchon for updating LESI website.  Approved.  
· Club Leadership – what was budgeted for last Swimposium - $3500.  USA Swimming usually sends in people. There may be facility rental.   

· Meet Management workshop – Julie suggested moving $500 from Club Leadership to Meet Management.

· We need $500 for 100 copies of Bylaws – Every Board Member, Board of Review Member and every Club needs one copy.  

· $100 - Officials handbook.

· $500 -  8 & Under Awards.
· Ad category for Swim Meet enhancement –Things Board needs to do to enhance swim meets (hiring timers, caps, etc…).  

· Battle of LE awards – caps - $1900 spent last year.

· Page 6 – USA Registration expenses – We pay this money to USA Swimming.  The income and expense go up proportionately.  Athlete expense goes up $1 every year.  It should be raised $5000.

· Mike will make revisions and distribute via email.  

Secretary:  Cathy Lautenschleger – no report
Report of Representatives
Senior Coach Representative:  Heather Holmes 
· Battle of Lake Erie – Tom McDonald was in touch with Swimville.  They will figure out what will need to be ordered.  Heather to contact Tom about the athletes ahead of time.  

· It was suggested that Heather and Kevin need to be on different teams.

Junior Coach Representative:  Kevin Harrod 

· Kevin has contacted people about being Meet Directors for the Mile Meet and Senior Invitational.  He has been unsuccessful, but will keep looking.  If anybody has any suggestions, please contact Kevin.

Athlete Representatives
Senior Representative:  Alisa Vereshchagin 
· Alisa and Jen will be on recruit trips during the House of Delegates Meeting.  If there is not going to be an athlete at the HOD then there should not be an athletes meeting.  If the athletes will have a meeting, Ian will need to be in charge. 
Junior Representative:  Ian Stewart- Bates– no report
Athlete At Large:  Lauryssa Rieger – absent – no report
Athlete At Large:  Jen Aronoff – no report

Standing Committee Reports

Registration/Membership Chair:  Pam Cook 
· Pam will have the Registration Stats finalized for 2007 in the next 1 ½ weeks.  Nothing currently for 2008.
· Lorain Torpedoes has changed their name to VFYT (Vermilion Family YMCA Team).   Dave Richards is the head coach.  

· Pam thanked the Board for approving 5 tickets to the Jim Ellis luncheon.  Several Clubs will have tables (Shaker and Hawken).  

Safety Chair:  Marilyn Duman
· New address for Safety : P.O. Box 30700

Middleburg Hts., Ohio  44130-0700 

Officials Chair:  Chuck Kunsman 
· Officials stroke & turn clinic on September 10th.  Four Officials attended.  
· Officials have been assigned to the first half of the season.

· Kat Torek is going to attend the Officials Training Clinic in St. Louis.

· Chuck heard comments that The Zones Open Water Meet was one of the best Open Water Meets held in a long time.

Legislation Chair:  Julie Bare 
· Legislation to be presented at the House of Delegates meeting – 3 items  
· All registration needs to be submitted in batches electronically.  If submitted manually there will be a fee.
· Suggestion of instituting a fine for teams who send athletes to a meet with out coaches present.
· We have something in our warm-up procedure which is illegal.  We state that in a continuous warm-up the life guards can function as a lane marshal.  This is not true unless the lifeguard happens to also be USA registered.  
Technical Planning:  to be filled
Zone Chair:  Sarah Tobin 
· Zones – Preliminaries are in.  We did make money.  
· Already have reservations for next year in Indiana for Mega Zones.  The Mega Zones will begin on a Wednesday.  
Diversity Chair:  to be filled.  

Sanction Chair:  Frank Campbell

· The first 11 meets for the Short Course Season have been sanctioned.  Shaker, Candy Cane and Western Reserve Seariders have submitted their first draft and sent back.  Frank is waiting for the corrections. CCS 11 & Over Meet is ready to be sanctioned as soon as Frank receives the application and check.   
· 1st draft of the Mardi Gras Meet  - John proposed the meet to be a Bronze/Silver meet.  This is how the meet information was sent to Frank.  When the Meet was awarded,  it was only to be a Bronze Meet.  Jim Bickel needs to tell John it is only a Bronze meet.  John said if it can’t be a Bronze/Silver meet he won’t have the meet.  If he pulls out of the meet, he will be heavily fined.  

· Frank received complaints about the division of teams for dual site Bronze meets.  

Old Business
New Business
· Board of Review Hearing Eric Peterson and Heather Holmes vs. Virginia Simmons.  The outcome of this hearing - Virginia is not aloud on the deck this Short Course Season.  There $1000 in attorney fees and a couple hundred dollars in court reporter fees. Virginia has been notified.  
· LESI Board needs to ask Lauryssa to resign as an Athlete Rep since she is in College and can’t attend the Board Meetings.   To keep our 20% athlete representation, the athletes need to think of another representative.  
· We need to give Tina another $50.  We originally approved $100.  
Meeting was adjourned at 9:05pm
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Lautenschleger, Secretary

Next Meeting:  October 15, 2007 at 7:30 at the Solon Police Station
